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Item: 10.4 
PRIMARY CARE COMMISSIONING COMMITTEE 

MEETING HELD ON 22ND FEBRUARY 2019 
CHAIR’S UPDATE REPORT  

PART 1 
 

INTRODUCTION 
 

This is the Chair’s report to the Clinical Commissioning Group Board following the 
February 2019 Primary Care Commissioning Committee. 

 
GOVERNANCE 
 

There were no items of Governance considered by the Committee.  
 

STRATEGY 
 

The Committee considered an application to expand the practice boundary of Field View 
Surgery, further information was requested before making a decision. The Committee 
considered and approved a 3 month extension to the list closure of Wolseley Medical 
Centre. The Committee considered and approved a consolidation of practice boundaries 
for the Calvert & Newington Practice (Haxby Group). 
 
The Committee noted NHS England’s plans to equalise GMS and PMS payments per 
patient from April 2020 and also noted that Modality Hull planned further engagement work 
would be undertaken in relation to proposals to reconfigure services delivered from New 
Hall Surgery, Newland Group and Faith House surgeries.   
 
The Committee received information regarding changes to the GP contract and specifically 
the development of Primary Care Networks and the new Network DES. 
 
SYSTEM DEVELOPMENT & IMPLEMENTATION 
 
The Committee approved the extension of the existing Extended Primary Care Medical 
Services contracts and Minor Surgery services and the principle of including these 
services within the Network DES in future. 
 
The Committee approved a proposal for the CCG to take full delegated responsibility for 
primary care PALS and complaints. 
 
The Committee approved the carry forward of the 2018/19 Local Quality Premium 
Schemes to the end of June 2019 in order to align with the timetable for the development 
of Primary Care Networks. 
 
 
 
Jason Stamp 
Vice Chair 
Primary Care Commissioning Committee  
May 2019 


